Matriculation/SSSP Committee Meeting Minutes

November 15" 2018

Accreditation (Feb 15" committee response due) respond with updates Monique to
forward presentation along with additional information to distributed to the

committee

DSPS is seeking guidance and support from the SSSP committee with regards to
their concerns of their student population in terms of Math & English course
placement being modified by AB 705. Alicia presented information to the
committee with regards to placement and data for DSPS students and how AB 705
could potentially impact their students. The committee agreed to assist and work
with DSPS to ensure that their student population needs being meet as well. We
discussed additional course offerings of developmental Math and/or English
courses, curriculum guidance, and support courses.

Alicia (DSPS) will reach out to other colleges in for additional ideas and support
through the AB 705 implementation process and this will be a standing item on

future committee agendas.

Update AB 705 webpage with committee suggestions and comments from
committee, page available (11/21).

The committee discussed the question (courses that currently use MATH and/or
English as a prerequisite) per Dr Weiss, This has been communicated to the
various departments that utilize Math and/or English as a prerequisite and that in
the future all course with the MATH & ENGLISH prerequisites will be removed.

Course waiver form for students who elect to take a MATH and/or ENGLISH
course other than what was recommended via the self-guided placement process,
will be reviewed by the committee for approval target date (02/19).

New assessment/survey testing is currently underway (accuplacer is schedule to
phase out on (01/28/19) at this time student will begin using the new MMAP
process for English and Math placement, we are in progress of building and testing
the survey/placement process and will provide updates as we progress.

Currently working to come up with an ESL assessment MMAP process (ongoing)



